

**GREENBOOK COMMITTEE
NEW MATERIALS-SURFACE SUBCOMMITTEE
CONCRETE AD HOC GROUP**

Meeting Minutes
June 11th, 2020

Chairman Nathan Forrest called the meeting to order at 10:35am. The meeting was held via GoToMeeting (only)

GoTo Meeting/Conference Call Participants announced themselves:

Nathan Forrest (Chairman) – CNCA
Jeff Pollard – Vulcan
Mike Soler – OCPW
Paul St. Pierre – LADWP
Vinh Tran - OCPW

1. Minutes from the previous meeting:
 - a) Minutes from the May 2020 meeting were reviewed by all
 - b) A motion was made by Jeff Pollard to approve the minutes
 - c) Motion passed without objection

2. Current Business:
 - a) Change No. 246 SM: ASR Testing
 - i. Issue w. previously-proposed language – reason for revisiting
 - ii. Standards have been updated since this change was worked on – requires updating
 - iii. Expertise in this area was not on the call – item was held for next meeting
 - b) Change No. 286 SM: Special Exposure Mixes (201-1.1.3)
 - i. Looked at proposed change language
 - ii. Vinh Tran asked that the original (struck out) language be shown alongside new language for clarity
 - b. Change No, 304 SM: Section 201-1 Reorganization
 - i. Discussion began with section 201-1.2.8 ‘Reclaimed Concrete Material’
 1. Better definitions are needed – Jeff Pollard to look for language and for a better understanding of what is and isn’t being done in this area
 - ii. Sec. 1.3.4 – group had previously discussed minimum cement, suggestion was made in February to make the min. 470 lbs (5 sacks/CY)
 - iii. The group will continue to review the draft reorganization in future meetings

3. New Business: Jeff Pollard asked about the possibility of making the GB spec available in PDF or other electronic format. Vinh Tran reported that the main committee has discussed it in the past and remains opposed to it.

4. Next meeting: will be **Thursday, July 9th** at **10:30 am**, and will be a **VIRTUAL MEETING ONLY** - no participants will be present due to the ongoing Corona Virus situation - meetings will be virtual only for the foreseeable future.

5. Meeting adjourned at 11:33pm

Submitted by:
Nathan Forrest

Chairman